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Queenhill Medical Practice

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday, 25 July 2017

Present:  

Janet Jalfon (Chair), Barbara Courtenay, Vic Draper, Barbara Fox, Ernest Sweeney, Surendra Patel, Lynne Poole (Practice Manager), Claire Turner (Practice Medical Administrative), Nick Wilkins
Apologies for Absence :

Gerald Ellis, Janet Fowlds, Surendra Patel, Philip Pinnell
Minutes of the last Meeting:

Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated.
Matters arising from Minutes of the last Meeting:
Re: Question:  How many appointments are deemed unnecessary ie Patient could have gone to the pharmacy?

It had been suggested that perhaps GPs could simply keep a note of the number of Patients and the symptoms of those who fall into this category and produce a summary at the end of each month.  

The Group discussed the role of a pharmacist in Patient care and Lynne P agreed to ask Staff at QMP to consider monitoring relevant Patient numbers.          

 
PPG Awareness Week - June 19 - 24 2017:
During PPG Awareness Week, a table & window display was placed in the ground floor waiting room at the surgery.  It followed the same format as in previous years with a QMP PPG Newsletter, invitation to Patients to join the Group, PPG feedback forms, information about the Practice (DNAs, website, etc), leaflets about local organisations, health information, etc.

To date, no feedback forms have been returned.  115 Patients are now listed as Members of QMP Patient Participation Group.  

The Group discussed the way in which information is displayed in the waiting rooms.  Barbara F commented that the positioning of chairs in front of the notice boards, at times, denies Patients free access to the notices.  Lynne Poole reported that, on the ground floor, wall space is at a premium.  Currently there is a proposal to add at least one more notice board to the upstairs waiting room.  
At the time of this Meeting, the Amscreen (electronic message board) was not working and Lynne P agreed to investigate the reason for this.  Vic D suggested that an electronic message board is a useful visual display tool.  Lynne P reported that, on the Amscreen, the number of entries that are available for QMP use is limited by the provider of the service who supplies the screen free of charge and therefore prioritises space for their own advertisements.  
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DNAs (May 2017 – June 2017 inclusive):
Claire T reported on the number of missed appointments.
	DNAs with:

	May 2017 - June 2017

	GP
	110


	Nurse
	  48


	Healthcare Assistant
	  35


	Total


	 193


Claire T commented that the number of DNAs tends to be less during the summer months and at most during the autumn.  
The reasons for a Patient missing an appointment range from difficulty with public transport, telephone or e-mail cancellation sent but arrived too late, Patient felt too ill to visit the surgery, Patient fell asleep, etc.  
The Group agreed it is a good thing to have a figure representing the amount of wasted money resulting from DNAs included on the displayed notices at the surgery.  
It was estimated that missed appointments cost the Practice approximately £10,000/month.  In order to calculate the precise cost, Lynne P suggested that a proper audit of DNA numbers would be required.
As many appointments are made by telephone, it was suggested that the recorded message that a Patient hears while waiting for the Receptionist to answer, could be modified.  It could include a reminder stating that if the Patient no longer requires their appointment that they should cancel it by telephone or by e-mail as soon as possible so that the appointment time can then be offered to another Patient.  
Lynne P added that approximately 55% of QMP Patients have supplied a personal e-mail address to the Practice.  For reasons of Patient confidentiality, each Patient must have their own e-mail address.  Patients cannot share e-mail addresses when dealing with medical matters.    

Ernest S offered to investigate what other Medical Practices in Croydon are doing to address the issue of DNAs and will report back to QMP PPG at its next Meeting. 
Lynne P reported that QMP Patients who repeatedly miss appointments are warned that if they continue to do so they may be removed from the QMP Patient Register.  This action seems to be effective in reducing the number of missed appointments by Patients who repeatedly DNA.      
EMIS:
On 26 October 2017, QMP will switch its clinical systems to EMIS Web.  At the time of ‘going live’, two EMIS representatives will attend the surgery to oversee the switching process and to deal with any issues that might arise.

As EMIS Web is a completely new system to QMP, a full programme of Staff training is planned and it is anticipated that it may be necessary to make some temporary, short-term modification to the normal running procedures at QMP.  However, Lynne P emphasised that, during this period of change, Patient care will not be compromised.
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Group's Forward Plan:
Janet J asked if the Practice had progressed any ideas for PPG fundraising.  Lynne P responded  unfortunately not.  
The Group decided that, bearing in mind the extra workload involved in changing systems at QMP, it was unreasonable to expect the Staff to also give time to PPG collaborative items.  Therefore, the Group decided to focus on just two things, in the short term.  

1  ‘Flu clinics 2017:  

The Group agreed that PPG Members would support the Practice Staff as usual at the autumn ‘flu clinics.  Barbara C agreed to draw up a rota for this.  

This year there will be a clinic during the morning of Saturday, 23 September 2017 and appointments will also be available during normal surgery hours from 19 September.  Once the demand for vaccinations has been assessed, a second Saturday morning session may be arranged.  
2  Patient Survey:

The NHS conducted a national survey of GP-patient relationship during January – March 2017.  The results are available on the website http://gp-patient.co.uk and show that QMP compares favourably with other local practices and nationally.    

Nick W agreed to prepare a questionnaire on behalf of the Group to survey QMP Patients with the view to issuing it during September/October 2017.             
A.O.B:
Barbara C reported on a number of items.  

Cyber Safety:  

Although the QMP PPG does not intend to use internet banking with its account, Barclays offered a tutorial, in conference-call format, on Cyber Safety.  Barbara C took part then passed the information to Janet J and Ernest S.

Canapes and drinks evening:

Ernest S, Mrs Sweeney and Barbara C attended the evening which was hosted by Contact Selsdon by way of thanking local organisations, volunteers, etc for their support.  It was suggested that it is a good thing for QMP PPG to maintain an association with such local groups.      

Health Talks:

The forward programme of Health Talks proposed by Selsdon Park Medical Practice PPG has been received.  All Talks are scheduled for Wednesday evenings, however, no information about the visiting speakers was included.

Circulation of information to QMP PPG Members:

As the QMP PPG is working in partnership with QMP, information which may be of interest to Patients is often received from other sources and is routinely referred to the Practice before circulation to PPG Members.  The Group agreed that this procedure should continue.
It was reported that following the circulation of information, some QMP Patients have been involved in contributing by commenting on content of documents, attending workshops, etc.  
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Length of service of officers:  
Barbara C asked the Group to consider the question of length of service of QMP PPG Officers and if a time limit should be set.  This would give officers the opportunity to step down yet remain an active Member of the Group.  

N.A.P.P. eBulletins

Recent e-bulletins reported on the recommendation and usefulness of blood pressure monitoring machines in surgery waiting rooms.  

Some time ago, it had been suggested that the machine in the QMP ground floor waiting room might be moved away from the main door.  Lynne P reported that this was not possible due to the required proximity of a power supply.  

N.A.P.P. e-bulletins also included information about social care, community care, dementia, etc.    
To access the bulletins, go to www.napp.org.uk > resources > eBulletins > links for additional information. 
***********************************************************

Date of next Meeting:  Tuesday, 3 October 2017 at 6.30pm
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